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Subject: Seafarers Must Be Included in ‘Phase 2’ Vaccinations
[bookmark: Text1][Date]
[bookmark: Text2]Dear [Name of Member in your Provincial/Territorial Riding] , 				

VIA E-MAIL

I am writing to you today as a seafarer and member of the Seafarers’ International Union of Canada. I am one of thousands of marine sector workers in Canada who has occupied an essential role on the frontline of the COVID-19 Pandemic, ensuring that the country’s supply chain and our domestic and international trade remains fluid and functional. 

Canada’s marine transportation sector is responsible for upwards of 90% of all import and export activity in the Country. Vessels arriving in and transiting throughout the Country are delivering essential goods such as PPE, medical supplies and food products. The seafarers on board these vessels and the Port workers responsible for loading and unloading these goods are essential to the COVID-19 response and are vital to the country’s economy overall. 

Like many essential workers during the Pandemic, seafarers are potentially exposed to the COVID-19 virus through a number of different pathways. While measures have been taken to mitigate the spread of the virus and potential outbreaks on board vessels, seafarers have suffered greatly since the onset of the Pandemic. As an example, most seafarers have had to sacrifice their normal work-life to protect themselves and the supply chain by restricting their ability to go ashore, even to take a simple walk, for months at a time, leading to difficult working environments and deteriorating mental health. 

A good example to capture the essential role that seafarers and marine transportation occupies is the annual Arctic sealift in which vessels transit to the North to deliver food, medical supplies and other daily-use goods that these communities and towns would otherwise go without. Consider that one seaway vessel can carry about 30,000 tonnes of cargo or the equivalent of 963 large trucks or 301 rail cars and it is obvious why marine sector workers must be prioritized for vaccination against COVID-19. 

Seafarers and other marine sector workers are undeniably essential and must be prioritized for the COVID-19 vaccines as part of the planned “Phase 2” rollout to inoculate other essential workers. Without seafarers, like myself, the Country’s economy would collapse and there would be a critical failure of the supply chains upon which we are so heavily reliant, not only during the Pandemic, but in the regular day-to-day life of every person residing in Canada. 

I kindly request that you consider my request and do your part to ensure that the plans being developed for Vaccination rollout to inoculate essential workers will include seafarers and other marine sector workers. 

Thank you for your time. 
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